
Kobutsu, 
           Could you please post my letter to the Zen Studies Board of Directors. Thank 
you so much. 
 
With gratitude, 
 
Kosho 
Timothy P. Hayes, Ph.D. 
 
 
 
 
 
From: "Tim Hayes" <deters58@icloud.com> 
To: office@daibosatsu.org 
Sent: 12/13/2015 5:58:35 PM 
Subject: Roko Sherry Chayat 
 
 
Dear Board of Directors: 
 
I write to you with grave concern for your current Abbott, Roko Sherry Chayat. Roko 
married my wife and I in the first wedding at the Zen Center in Syracuse. I studied with 
her for 6 years, and also attended 2 sesshins at Daibosatsu. I was able to sit and listen to 
Eido Shimano during my stays. 
 
My profession is as a Clinical Psychologist in Syracuse NY. I was deeply disturbed 
when the revelations of Eido Shimano's sexual exploits became public. The behavior he 
exhibited during that time period and over the years is consistent with a psychopath. 
The manipulation of people for his own gratification, the abuse of his own teacher, the 
manipulation of monies of the Zen Centers all point to a psychopath. 
 
One of Eido Shimano's chief enablers now appears to be Roko Sherry Chayat. She 
selfishly only has a concern about her own supposed advancement. In my opinion, the 
Zen practice in the Catskills and Manhattan is internally corrupt, and beyond repair 
with Roko at the helm. 
 
I hope you see fit to dismiss her. There needs to be a clean sweep of anything 
connected to Eido Shimano in order for Daibosatsu to survive in my opinion. Please do 
the right thing for all the honest and sincere seeking students! Please don't let students 
be polluted anymore. It's within your power to change things. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy P. Hayes, Ph.D., P.C. 
NYS Licensed Clinical Psychologist 
315 South Crouse Avenue 
Syracuse, NY 13210 


